
 
April 6 & 7, 2024                                              
                                                                                                 
The Service: page 188  
Psalm:  16B (not in hymnal)   
First Reading ……………………………….  Acts 18: 1-11 
Second Reading …………………………… 1 John 1: 1-4 
Gospel ……………………………………….. John 20: 19-31 
                                                       Speaker, Pastor Aaron Kristopeit 
Hymns: 905, 938, 457, 444, 850 
Schedule 
6 Sat  9:00 am Women’s Spring Brunch 
  9:00 am Crafting Fellowship 
  4:00 pm Worship service 
  5:00 pm Adult Bible study 
7 Sun  8:00 am Worship service 
  9:00 am Adult & Youth Bible study  
  10:30 am Worship service (FB) 
  Noon – VBS Volunteer meeting 
  2:00 pm Youth Bowling event 
8 Mon  4:00 pm LWMS meeting 
9 Tues  6:30 pm Nominating Comm. meeting 

6:30 pm Bell choir 
  7:30 pm Festival choir 
10 Wed  10:00 am Women’s Bible study 

10:00 am Crossroads devotion 
  6:00 pm Finance/Trustee meeting  
11 Thu  10:30 am Bethany Home devotion 
  5:30 pm Call meeting for Kindergarten teacher 
  6:00 pm School Board meeting 
13 Sat  4:00 pm Worship w/communion 
  5:00 pm Adult Bible hour  
14 Sun  8:00 am Worship w/communion  
  9:00 am Adult & Youth Bible hour 
  10:30 am Worship w/commun. (FB live) 
  2:00 pm Handbell Festival 

      * Radio Broadcast Sundays at 10:30 am on 92.7FM 
Serving schedules: 
Organist: 4/6 & 7- Becky Miller          Deacon: A. Pankow  
Head Usher: 4/6 – Randy H.  4/7: Bob P.       Radio –Dan P. 
Greeters: 4 – Ebeltoft; 8 – Carson/Looker; 10:30 – McGlin/Paap 
Coffee: Nieves/Rupno 
Attendance: 3/31 - 119+231+220 = 570 
Organist: 4/13 & 14: Kerry Koehler    Deacon – D. Carson                   
Head Usher: 4/13–Bryan F.; 4/14: Brian R.       Radio –Gaston P. 
Communion servers: 8 – Justin Koplien; 10:30 – Doug Rodencal 
Greeters: 4 –Hoth; 8 – Lemmers/Buchholtz; 10:30 – Rehm 
Coffee: Hayes/Schumacher 

 
VBS VOLUNTEERS 
       All VBS volunteers who have signed up, as well as anyone who is 
interested in volunteering, are welcome to attend a meeting on April 7th at 
12pm-1:30pm. There will be food available for those who attend. We have 
many things to discuss and plan accordingly, as VBS is 10 weeks away. If 
you are a volunteer and cannot make it, please let Mrs. Voeltner know. 
Otherwise I will see you there. Thank you! 
 
WELS NIGHT WITH THE BREWERS  
       St. Peter is again organizing a Lamers Bus to the Milwaukee Brewers 
vs. Washington Nationals 7:10 pm game on Friday, July 12th. This date is 
designated as WELS Night with The Brewers and tickets are half price. The 
cost will be $55.00 per person which includes ticket & bus. Please call the 
office to reserve your spot. WELS is also offering special t-shirts for $10.00; 
go to wels.net and you will find t-shirt order information there. 
 
WELS HANDBELL FESTIVAL  
       St. Peter is hosting the 43rd annual WELS Northeast Regional 
Handbell Festival. The public is cordially invited to attend the sacred 
handbell concert at 2:00 pm on Sunday, April 14, in the school gymnasium. 
Handbell choirs from 9 different WELS congregations made up of 120+ 
individuals will be participating in the event. The concert will also include a 
vocal choir with singers from St. Peter Weyauwega, Immanuel Waupaca, 
and Emanuel New London, as well as instrumentalists who will accompany 
the bells on several selections. We hope you can join us as we “Pray, 
Praise and Give Thanks” through music! 
 
EARLY LEARNING CENTER 
       St. Peter Lutheran Church is excited to announce the opening of St. 
Peter Stepping Stones Early Learning Center. Starting this fall, our center 
will offer a 3K and 4K educational program with options for full or part-time 
enrollment. Classrooms for infants, one, and two year-olds will open later in 
the school year.  
       While construction is underway and the program is being finalized, we 
want to invite any families interested in our 3K and 4K programs to an 
OPEN HOUSE on Thursday, April 25th, from 5:30 to 6:30 pm.  
       At this open house, we will share information about our new extended 
hours, tuition rates, curriculum, and more. An open house for our younger 
classrooms (infant, one and two year-olds) will be held later this summer; 
please stay tuned for a specific date.  
       If you are interested in attending on April 25th, please RSVP to 
earlychildhood@splwega.net. We look forward to sharing more details with 
our community! 
 
There is a special call meeting on 4/11/24 at 5:30pm to call a 
Kindergarten teacher for next school year. All voters are encouraged 
to attend. 

mailto:earlychildhood@splwega.net


 
LWMS SPRING RALLY 
       St. Peter members are cordially invited to attend the Lutheran 
Women’s Missionary Society Spring Rally on Saturday, April 20, at Zion 
Evangelical Lutheran Church, N985 County Hwy W Fremont, Wi. (located 
in Readfield) Event registration begins at 8:00am and Rally goes to around 
noon with a light lunch served after. 
       The guest speaker is Vickie Walther who is a stateside committee 
member of CAMM (Central Africa Medical Mission). She recently visited 
Zambia and Malawi. The theme of the event:  Psalm 117:1   Praise the 
Lord all of you Nations! 
       Wolf River LWMS Circuit Board is looking to fill vacancies on the board 
for: Secretary, Vice President & Spiritual Growth person. Anyone interested 
in having your name on the ballot for the LWMS Spring election at the rally, 
please contact Marty or Cheryl. A sign-up sheet is on the back table in 
church for anyone interested in attending; please sign up by April 7th. Any 
questions contact Marty Bechard or Cheryl Peters. 
       Envelopes for LWMS Offerings are in the back of church & can be put 
in with collection or dropped off at office. 
 
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
       Registration is now open for students to attend! Our VBS runs June 10-
14 from 12:30-3:30. If you have a student 4 years old up through finishing 
4th grade this year, we will be diving into friendship with Jesus through 
different stories and activities! Be ready for games, activities, snacks, 
songs, and more through this fun and interactive opportunity for your kids 
this summer! If you have any questions, please contact Lindsay Voeltner 
at lindsay.voeltner@splschool.com or leave a comment at the bottom of the 
form. Bussing from summer school at W/F will need to be signed up at the 
bottom as well.  Please fill out one form per child. Here is a link to the 
registration form( https://forms.gle/gkfsUZi9UJYeAoA89) or look for a 
paper copy in the back of church.  
 
WEYMONT FOOD PANTRY CHALLENGE 
       From April 1 to April 30, we will be collecting non-perishable food 
items for the Weymont Food Pantry. At this time the Pantry needs: 
Personal care: Shampoo, Deodorant, Toothpaste; canned peas, 
canned chicken, canned soups, cans of Sloppy Joe Mix. 
 
       Given in memory of Neil Rasmussen: $1500.00 to St. Peter general 
fund. 
 
CONTRIBUTION UPDATE  
Month            Need YTD          Rec’d YTD                YTD over/short  
Mar. G/F         544,336               512,177                       (32,159)  
Missions           50,800                 45,888                         (4,912) 
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